Fairbanks North Star Borough School District Administrative Legislative Committee Meeting November 13, 2018

Meeting Notes

Wendy Dominique, school board president and legislative committee member, called the committee meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. in the board room of the FNSBSD Administrative Center at 520 Fifth Avenue.

President Dominique read the district's mission statement: "Our mission is to provide an excellent, equitable education in a safe, supportive environment so all students will succeed and contribute to a diverse and changing society."

Present:

Superintendent Dr. Karen Gaborik, Committee Chair Wendy Dominique, Board President Timothy Doran, Board Vice President Robyn Taylor, FPA President, Arrived at 5:34 p.m. Jimmy Fox, Parent Representative Robert Kinnard, Community Representative

Absent:

Sharon McConnell, Board Clerk Sandi Ryan, FEA President Jasmine Adkins-Brown, ESSA President

Staff Present:

Dave Norum, Executive Director of Facilities Maintenance Rebecca Hurbi, Digital Communications Manager Sharon Tuttle, Executive Assistant to the Board

2019-2020 Legislative Priorities

Superintendent Dr. Gaborik walked the committee through a review of the 2018-2019 Legislative Priorities. The committee and administration examined and discussed the current legislative issues and district concerns and priorities, providing suggestions for each of the draft 2019-2020 priorities. Dr. Gaborik would draft language based on the comments and input from the committee for its consideration at its December 5 committee meeting.

The district's sound system went down and the committee took a recess while the system was reset.

If needed, the committee could meet a third time on December 18 to finish the priorities. The language for the priorities was scheduled to go before the school board for approval at its January 15, 2019 Regular Meeting. Once the board approved the priorities language, the administration would finalize the actual pamphlet.

Committee Comments/Announcements

The committee's next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, December 5 at 5:30 p.m.

The committee meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m.

Submitted by Sharon Tuttle, executive assistant to the Board of Education and Legislative Committee.